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STAFF MOTION FOR ADDITIONAL TIME

COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”) and requests additional time to inform the Commission as to when it proposes to file its recommendation in this case.  In support thereof, the Staff respectfully states as follows:

1.
On July 14, 2004, the Empire District Electric Company (“Empire” or “Company”) filed with the Commission an Application seeking an Order authorizing Empire’s plan for the management, sale, exchange, transfer or other disposition of the Company’s sulfur dioxide emission allowances.

2.
On July 23, 2004, the Commission issued an Order directing the Staff to file by August 4, 2004 a pleading indicating when it would file its recommendation concerning the Application.

3.
Upon the filing of the Company’s Application, the Staff determined that, in particular due to issues that have developed regarding sulfur dioxide emission allowances, it would be productive for the parties to meet prior to the Staff determining the date by which it can file a Staff recommendation, in order for the parties to gain a more complete understanding of Empire’s proposed sulfur dioxide emission allowance management program.  The Staff had planned to meet with both Empire and the Office of the Public Counsel on July 26, 2004, when Company personnel would be in Jefferson City for the scheduled on-the-record proceeding in Empire’s pending rate case (Case No. ER-2004-0570) concerning the proposed interim energy charge.  However, the on-the-record proceeding lasted two days, which was much longer than anticipated.  As a result, the planned meeting among the parties to the instant proceeding had to be postponed.  

4.
Because of a number of other Commission matters requiring the Staff’s attention, as well as the scheduling demands on the other parties, the Staff has had difficulty rescheduling the meeting on a mutually convenient date.  The Staff is now attempting to reschedule the meeting for the August 10-11 timeframe.    

5.
Following that meeting, the Staff will be better able to identify a date for filing its recommendation that reflects an efficient processing of the Company’s Application.  The Staff should be able to file a pleading indicating said date by August 13, 2004.

6.
Counsel for Empire was contacted and states that the Company does not object to the Staff’s request for additional time.

7.
The Staff does not make this request to unduly delay these proceedings, and apologizes for any inconvenience this request may cause.  

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully requests that the Commission grant the Staff additional time, until August 13, 2004, to file a pleading indicating when it will file its recommendation in this proceeding.
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